
October 2021 parkcitynewcomers.org

Dear Newcomers Members:

The rubber meets the road!  Please help your Newcomers Club to continue!

A few vacancies MUST be filled if Park City Newcomers is to continue.  I am pleased 
to announce that we have four capable volunteers for the 2022/2023 Governing 
Board. However, per our Bylaws, we must vote to accept the entire new Board –
three additional positions -- on November 10th at our monthly Coffee. 

Candidates to date are:
President:     Herbert Abbe  (until December 2022)  We must add a co-President 

to serve with Herbert
First VPs:       Mary Lynne Hulme and Ariela Shani
Second VPs:  Beano Solomon  Beano requires a Co-Second VP 
Secretary:      Kathie Beckman
Treasurer:      Required position, but not filled.

By November 1st we must fill the  Co-President, Co-Second VP, and Treasurer posts.

To continue Greater Park City Newcomers and all of our great activities, the Bylaws 
require that we have a full Governing Board.  Since we are “down to the wire,” 
please consider stepping up and filling a vacancy.  The current President and past 
Presidents will help you, guide you, and become your new best friends!  These are 
rewarding positions on a Board that is supportive and enjoyable.  You will have the 
opportunity to meet many people and to become good friends with so many.  
Remember, that is what Newcomers is all about--MAKING FRIENDS!

Newcomers has no paid staff.  We are all volunteers.  We count on you, our 
members, to continue to keep our organization viable and to provide all Members 
with wonderful activities and events.  Please consider joining our Board.  

Thank you,

Carol Haselton
President



Monthly Coffee
DATE:  Wednesday, October 13, 2021
TIME:  9:30 am-- Socializing, Coffee and Snacks

10:15am—Program begins with optional lunch afterward
PLACE: Christian Center Park City, 1283 Deer Valley Dr., Park City

The Gathering Place, 2nd Floor
SPEAKERS: Diego Zegarra, Vice President of Equity & Impact, Park City Community Foundation 

and Kitty Friedman, Vice President of Philanthropy, Park City Community Foundation
Come learn all about this important Foundation, such a large part of our community and one that 
plays a vital role in solving the most challenging problems in Park City. It cares for and invests in 
our people, place, and culture by bringing together local nonprofits, donors, and community 
leaders to contribute financial resources and innovative ideas to benefit all the people of Park 
City—now and in the future. As the home of Live PC Give PC, Women’s Giving Fund, Solomon 
Fund, and other important initiatives, the Community Foundation has brought millions of dollars 
to the greater Park City community and Summit County to tackle its most pressing issues. To learn 
as well about donating, volunteering, fundraising and getting involved visit parkcitycf.org.  We 
request that you be fully vaccinated as you make plans to join us.

PARKING:   Parking at the Christian Center (CCPC) itself is often limited.  There are spaces across 
Deer Valley Dr. on Sullivan Rd. along the playing fields and tennis courts—after parking there, 
you can walk to the convenient pedestrian underpass for easy access to CCPC.  In the other 
direction, there is a large parking lot at Walgreens, then a very short walk up to the venue via 
Shortline Rd. Please carpool if possible and allow a few extra minutes for a little walk. 

-- 1st VP Event for October --
Visit to the Utah State Capitol – Newcomers-only Tour!

Instead, we will tour the Utah State Capitol in Salt Lake City as our October event.

Date: Wednesday, October 27
Time: 11:00 a.m. - noon
Place: Utah State Capitol Building, 350 N State St.
Cost: Free!
Lunch: optional, after the tour, at Nauvoo Café

15 E South Temple, main floor
RSVP:   by 10/22/21 to Mary Lynne Hulme

Join us for a Newcomers-only guided tour of the Utah State Capitol, the seat of our state  
legislature. Designed by local architect, Richard K. A. Kletting, the building opened in 1916. 
It is constructed with granite from Little Cottonwood Canyon, and Utah copper covers the
dome. This prominent landmark is set on over 40 acres and is an elegant architectural
masterpiece in the neoclassical style. A massive renovation ending in 2008 not only restored
its original beauty, but also fulfilled many of Kletting’s early visions for Capitol Hill.

If you would like to attend, please email Mary Lynne Hulme at marylynnehulme@gmail.com
with the following information:  1) that you would like to attend;  2) whether you would like to 

carpool; 3) if you’d like to join us for lunch

We did not receive enough responses to the Ballet West production of Dracula to get a group rate. However, if you 
would like to get a ticket to Dracula,  Joy Rocklin has volunteered to help. Please email Joy at joyrocklin@gmail.com, 
to let her know which performance(s) you would like to attend, and she will help you purchase tickets and connect to 
others who would like to carpool. Thanks Joy!
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mailto:joyrocklin@gmail.com


Friendship
Karen Scheible, Sue DeMartini and Carole Levine work together behind the scenes to provide support and 
cheer for all types of life events.
Please contact Karen (at klscheible@gmail.com) to call and welcome any new Member of Newcomers. If you know 
someone who would enjoy a  word of congratulations or a  note of support please contact Sue (at dpd17@aol.com), or 
Carole (at cal19@comcast.net).
Do you know someone new to the community or have a friend who feels socially isolated?  If so, please contact 
Karen or Carol Haselton so we can reach out to them. 
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Please see details inside this October Newsletter for event times, locations, and 
how to sign-up or RSVP for each activity. HIKING is ongoing – email June Krigman 
for updates each week! GOLF is in abeyance until next Spring.
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Hiking
DATE:    We will continue to hike into the fall as weather

permits
PLACE:  Various locations in the Park City/Wasatch area
CONTACT: June Krigman at jrkrigman@gmail.com or 
617-921-9499 
Enjoy our beautiful mountains and trails, get some exercise, and meet 
new people.  We’ll be doing mid-week 4-6 mile intermediate hikes for 
generally 2-3 hours in and around Park City.  The number of hikers will be 
limited and an RSVP with confirmation will be required for each hike.  
Hike details with date, location, difficulty, duration, meeting time and 
place, etc. will be sent to those on the hiking email list a few days ahead 
of time.

Contact June to get your name on the email notification  list.

Book Club
DATE:     Monday, October 11th [2nd Monday]
TIME:     10:00 AM 
PLACE:   via ZOOM -- Contact Sallie for ZOOM link that will
be emailed to Book Club list members week of October 4.
BOOK:   Talking to Strangers: What We Should Know about People We Don’t Know 

by Malcolm Gladwell
CONTACT:   Sallie Rinderknecht at rindermom@gmail.com 

Lorraine Stuecken at wally_lorraine@yahoo.com

Book Club events for the remainder of 2021 
• November 15 – Harvest Brunch 11am Note: This is the 3rd Monday! RSVP for details.
• December 13 - Two books to compare - The Giver of Stars by Jojo Moyes AND

The Book Women of Troublesome Creek by Kim Michele Richardson
• January 10 - The Warmth of Other Suns: The Epic Story of America’s Great Migration by Isabel Wikerson

Life has changed but there will be a silver lining--we just have to find it in our everyday lives.

Lake Solitude Hike

Dog Lake Hike

Charlie’s 9K Hike



Garden Club
This year has been a difficult time for gardeners with a season of extremes. First, the driest and 
hottest on record and then an abrupt “about face” in August with the wettest on 
record. Wow! But as of mid-September, the lawns are green and if you deadheaded your 
perennials, your flowers continue to bloom.

The garden club met six times this year to learn what can grow at high altitude, how to protect our 
homes from wild fires and how to grow vegetables. We visited home gardens, Red Butte Gardens, 
a ranch in Woodland and the Copper Moose Farm. It will soon be time to put our gardens to bed 
for the winter. Happy skiing and snowshoeing and we’ll see you when the snow melts!
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Bunko
DATE:   Wednesday, October 20 (3rd Wednesday)
TIME:    6:30 pm
PLACE:  Retreat at Jordanelle Clubhouse

(RSVP to get the address and directions)
COST:    $5.00 (for prizes) + BYOB and a snack to share 
RSVP: to Kathie Beckman at kathie.beckman@gmail.com 

to be added to the email list for reminders & updates  
or with any questions.

Come join us to enjoy conversation, food and a fun game of dice! Bunko is very easy to learn and we are happy to 
get you started even if you’ve never played. We play on the 3rd Wednesday of each month for around 2 to 2½ 
hours.  Hope to see you there!

PLEASE NOTE: You must be fully vaccinated to attend this activity.  Masks are optional.

Newcomers Garden Club wraps up the season with 
a visit to Copper Moose Farms in September.  
Todd, the Farm’s manager, gave us an exclusive 
tour of the gardens and greenhouses.

Fall bounty

Fall blooms



NEW GROUP!
The Juliets (Just Us Ladies Imbibing, Eating, Talking)
DATE:   Thursday, October 14
TIME:    6:00 – 8:00pm
PLACE:  the home of Lisbeth Fahey

315 W Deer Canyon Circle, Kamas   703-209-0092          
Deer Vista community, exit onto N. Deer Canyon Drive from 248, which is 1 mile further
toward Kamas from the Brown’s Canyon Rd. light.  

RSVP: to Lisbeth at lisbethfahey@aol.com with your name, phone number, and email address 

This is a wine tasting group for the ladies. Wine to bring: 1 bottle of a white or red wine from the Southern 
Hemisphere (such as Argentina, New Zealand, Australia, South Africa, etc.). We will decide on which wines to try, 
which wines to leave for hostess. Please bring an appetizer to share.

Limited to 15 this month. Don’t wait to respond since this group will fill up quickly!

October Wine Tasting Event
DATE:      Wednesday, October 13
TIME: 6pm
PLACE: The home of Jennie and Charles Beckham      

3740 Sun Ridge Drive, PC
RSVP:       Jennie at jenniebeckham@aol.com

or by text to 832-978-1003

This is a fun way to see old friends, meet new friends and explore the taste of several wines and great hors 
d'oeuvres. The hosts decide the variety of wines to be brought. On this evening, guests will bring 2 bottles of either 
Pinot Noir or Pinot Grigio, costing between $10-$20, as well as a fancy hors d'oeuvre (no chips and dips, 
please.) Wines should be brought in brown paper bags, as this will be a blind testing and rating. One bottle is a gift 
to the hosts (as an incentive for others to host!).

Please RSVP ASAP as this event fills up quickly. Also, please bring proof of vaccination card.

This gathering will be the last Wine Tasting event until spring unless someone volunteers to organize it from 
November through June. Please contact Carol Martin at Lovetravelcm@yahoo.com or text 239-784-3025 if you would 
be that volunteer. The job includes posting the blurb in the newsletter and finding monthly hosts.
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Board Meeting
DATE:          Wednesday, October 6
TIME:          4pm
PLACE:        The Retreat at Jordanelle

13315 Alexis Dr, Kamas, UT 84036
CONTACT:  Carol Haselton at qualitycarol@hotmail.com

The Retreat is approx. 2.5 miles from the 248/Rt. 40 intersection. Turn at the Brown’s Canyon 
traffic light onto N. Jordanelle Pkwy.  In 0.6 miles, turn right onto Alexis.  The Retreat is on 
that corner, to your right.

mailto:lisbethfahey@aol.com
mailto:jenniebeckham@aol.com
mailto:Lovetravelcm@yahoo.com
mailto:qualitycarol@hotmail.com


Duplicate Bridge
DATES:   Every Friday
TIME:     12:15 pm to 3:30 pm
PLACE:   Room 301, Park City Library, 1255 Park Av. COST:     $3 when you arrive
CONTACT:  see below

Duplicate Bridge meets every Friday at the Park City Library. If you would like to join us, please reserve a spot 
by emailing Robin Snow at rovinrobin.snow@gmail.com for the rest of September. In October, email Pat 
Dalgleish at pldalgleish@gmail.com

Fun Bridge
DATES:  Tuesday, October 13th and 27th

(2nd and 4th Tuesday each month)
TIME:    1:00 – 4:30pm
PLACE:  Room 301, Park City Library, 1255 Park 
Ave.
CONTACT:  Kathy Williamse 
(kathywilliamse@gmail.com)
or Hillary Jessup (hjjessup@gmail.com)

Come join us on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays each month!

7

Mah Jongg
Date:     October 5th and 19th (1st and 3rd Tuesdays of every month)
Time:     1:00 pm – 4:00 pm
Place:     Temple Har Shalom 

3700 N Brookside Ct., Park City
Cost:      Suggested donation - $2.00
Requirements:  Mask and Newcomers Membership 
(One free trial available for potential Newcomers members)
Contact:  Joyce Kushner jtkushner2@gmail.com, (Cell) 703-618-4861

This is the one and only Chinese traditional Mah Jongg group in Park City. If you have never played this game, 
please feel no apprehension.  Joyce will personally teach each one of you, you should be able to play your first 
game on your very first day.  As Chinese proverb puts it: “It takes minutes to learn, but a lifetime to master.”

For those who are interested in Mah Jongg group, please contact Joyce to get on her email list for the latest 
news.

A FAVORITE ACTIVITY IS BACK! 
Canasta
DATES:   Every Monday beginning October 18
TIME:     1:00 to 4:00 pm
PLACE:   Room 301, Park City Library, 1255 Park Av. 
CONTACT:  our new Co-Chairs JoAnn DeBonis and Colleen Kulluk
RSVP:   JoAnn DeBonis at 435-901-8124 MGJDFTUR@gmail.com or Colleen Kulluk at 

435-513-1223 ckulluk@yahoo.com or

Welcome back to Canasta! We will play every Monday starting October 18. You must be a current 
Newcomers Member to play--one free trial available for potential Newcomers members.

mailto:rovinrobin.snow@gmail.com
mailto:jtkushner2@gmail.com
mailto:MGJDFTUR@gmail.com
mailto:ckulluk@yahoo.com


Lunch Bunch
DATE:   Thursday, October 7
TIME:   meet at 10:00 am
PLACE: Dog Park Park and Ride, 600 Gillmor Way, Park 
City
exit off 248 at the Round Valley traffic light near the 
hospital
EVENT: Lunch at Sundance, visits to shops and art studio 
RSVP: Text Ann Spinola 707-321-8118 to reserve your 
space and arrange for carpooling.

Supper Club
DATE: Friday, October 15
TIME: 6PM
PLACE: The home of Carol Martin and Randy Siringer

3335 Solamere Drive, PC please park on street!
RSVP: Carol by email (Lovetravelcm@yahoo.com) or text 239-784-3025

This is a fun way to renew old friendships and meet new friends. As in the past, this will be a pot luck supper, 
including hors d'oeuvres, entrees, salads and desserts. Please bring your assigned dish:. if you cannot attend at 
the last minute, please arrange for your dish to be delivered for the benefit of the rest of the group.

Drinks are BYOB. To participate, please be able to present proof of vaccination.

Contact Carol ASAP to RSVP and request your choice of dish to bring. This event fills up quickly.  

This gathering will be the last Supper Club event until spring, unless someone volunteers to organize it from 
November through June. Please contact Carol if you would be that volunteer. The job includes posting the blurb in 
the newsletter and finding monthly hosts.
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We will be traveling to Sundance, down Provo Canyon where we’ll see colorful fall leaves on the way.  We’ll 
spend some time looking around at Sundance (shop, art studio) and have lunch there. Carpooling available. 
Please wear a mask.

Stitch ‘n Chat
DATE:    Tuesday, October 19th  [3rd Tuesday]
TIME:    3:30 pm
PLACE:  Park City Library, 1255 Park Ave. in their 
coffee shop area or on the patio outside.
RSVP:    Carole Smillie at csmillie@verizon.net

The Stitch & Chat Group will meeting on Tuesday October 19th 
3:30pm at the Park City Library. Bring along your crocheting, 
knitting, needlepoint, applique’, etc. and join us!   Or just come to 
chat--we’d love to meet you!

mailto:Lovetravelcm@yahoo.com
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We are planning groups for November through February!
v What is Fine Dining?
It’s a wonderful way to meet other Newcomers in a more intimate setting.  It is for couples and singles 
who like to cook, eat, and share conversation around the table.
v How does it work?
Groups of 8 (couples or two singles) dine together monthly at a member’s home, rotating locations 
each month.  The Fine Dining Coordinators provide a theme and provide recipes for each dinner.
• Each group schedules their own dinner dates with each couple taking a turn to host.
• Dates are scheduled in a collaborative manner so the most members of the group can participate.
• If a couple or individual cannot participate, they must notify the host and find their own alternate.
• The host prepares the main course and sets the table. Other group members prepare and bring the 

other courses (appetizer, salad/soup, dessert).
• Everyone brings their own wine or other beverage of choice
v What if I can’t host 8 people for dinner in my home?
No problem. If you are a single, team up with another single (we can try to help you find a dining 
partner) who has a home that can accommodate 8 for dinner.

--OR--
You (a couple or a single) can sign up to be an alternate.  Alternates do not host dinner, but fill in when 
regular member(s) can’t attend., bringing one of the menu items to the dinner.
v How do we (I) participate?
Because of the high level of social interaction in this activity group (cooking for one another and dining 
together in a private home), all Fine Dining participants must be fully vaccinated. 

To sign up for a group or as an alternate, send an email to Joyce at joydeejam@gmail.com.   
The deadline to sign up is September 30.

Fine Dining

> PLEASE RSVP BY SEPTEMBER 30th.  Even if you were in the previous 
session, and plan to continue, contact Joyce/Linda to get your place!

DATE:         We are planning for November through February!
CONTACT:  Your Fine Dining Coordinators: 

Joyce Jamele (joydeejam@gmail.com)
Linda Elbert (lmlephd@mac.com) 

The Shooting Group
CONTACT:  Ken Miller at kgmiller1966@gmail.com

Somewhere between COVID, weather, travel and ammunition shortages, we finally managed to get 
outside on the Kamas Lions Club range this summer. It was a little warm, but the fresh air and freedom 
of movement were welcome! We worked on accuracy, movement, multiple targets, moving to cover, 
and target discrimination (with safety always an underlying theme). Want to get on our mailing list? 
Simply contact Ken. And contact him if you or someone else (age 10 and up) would like to have an 
introduction to safe shooting.  Several Newcomers have benefitted from Ken’s expertise.

mailto:joydeejam@gmail.com
mailto:kgmiller1966@gmail.com
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Writer’s Circle I
DATES/TIMES: Monday, Oct. 4, 9:30am ZOOM

Thursday, Oct. 21, 10:00 am in person
PLACE: ZOOM (10/4) and Park City Library (10/21)
CONTACT:  Ariela Shani at arishani49@gmail.com

Please note! Writer’s Circle I currently has an opening 
and we would welcome a new member to join our group. 
Please contact Ariela Shani at 959-526-9145 or by email 
(above) for details.

Writer’s Circle II
DATES:  1st & 3rd Thursdays, October 7 and 21
TIME:    4:30 – 6:00 pm
PLACE:  The Retreat at Jordanelle Clubhouse, 

13315 Alexis Drive, Kamas – Limit to 6
CONTACT:  Di 518-944-5411, 
dikivi518@gmail.com or Deborah 949-636-
0142, Deborah.brownstone@gmail.com

Wherever you are in your writing journey, come and 
join us in a supportive, critique-free environment, 
where you can explore, experiment, and enjoy your 
writing process. We will include short free writes, 
guided writing activities, and chances to share. This will 
be a flowing, dynamic group that will adapt to suit the 
needs of the writers participating.  Writer’s Circle II is 
limited to a group of 6.

*Friday, November 5th is the day! Live PC Give PC! The 
event brings together local nonprofits, caring donors, and 
community leaders to contribute both financial resources and 
innovative ideas to create lasting change.  Donations to local 
nonprofits will reach a wide audience, raising critical operating 
funds for the people, places and culture of our community.

In 2020, our crazy COVID year, over 6,000 unique donors gave 
over $3.4 million to support more than 100 local non-profits! 
2021 is the 11th anniversary of this amazing 24hrs of 
giving event. In COVID times, it continues to be a greater 
challenge, but The Park City Community Foundation will 
continue to gather together this needed support. 

Public Service Announcement and Volunteer Opportunities

Mark your calendars for November 5th to support our local nonprofits!

*Park City School District Master Facilities
Over two years of feedback from our parents, community members and 
educators has guided us in considering the future of learning in Park City 
School District. The proposed master facilities plan will provide our 
students - the face of our future - with a student experience aligned with

community values, expressed during an extensive feedback process. Funds will be used to 
transition the high school to a 4-year school for grades 9-12, adjust the middle school to 
encompass grades 6-8, enhance CTE programs and expand early- learning opportunities. For more
information visit the Park City School District website at: 
https://pcfutureoflearning.pcschools.us/bond-2021 or email pcfacesofourfuture@gmail.com

------------------------

https://pcfutureoflearning.pcschools.us/bond-2021
mailto:pcfacesofourfuture@gmail.com


Please add all these wonderful new members to your Directory!
And don’t forget -- If  your contact information changes during the year please 
email Robin Fravel at robinfravel6@gmail.com

Kristine & John Ostrowski
5679 Polar Way
Park City UT 84098
203 979 3867
kristiostrowski@yahoo.com
203 554 7863
jvostrowski@gmail.com

Carol Jarvis & Howard Weinstein
474 N 850 W
Midway UT 84049
760 408 2833
caroljarvis10@gmail.com
402 312 2488
howieweinstein@gmail.com

Cheryl Eisen
1646 Fox Hollow Ln Unit G4
Park City UT 84098
858 442 3555
cheryl.eisen@gmail.com

Stephanie & Brent Schwarz
7517 Fiddlers Holw 
Park City UT 84098
650 387 3429
sandlotfamily@yahoo.com
650 454 0311
sandlotdad@gmail.com

Kara & Randy Bierman
5461 Luge Lane #2301
Park City UT 84098
954 494 9051
callmek23@gmail.com
305 525 2015
randybierman123@gmail.com

Laurie & Kevin Lippincott
M: 1776 Park Av Ste 4 PMB 309
Park City UT 84060
1235 Silver Oak Ct
Park City UT 84060
214 693 8328
lwlippincott@gmail.com
214 415 2168
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To our new Members
Anje & Tim Bogott
M: 321 Brightwaters Blvd NE
St. Petersburg FL 33704
9521 N Skyhawk Trl
Kamas UT 84036
727 515 0775
bogott@aol.com
727 776 0617
trbogott@gmail.com

Patricia Pirrello & Edward Peteroy
PO Box 980833
Park City UT 84098
719 651 6666
ppirrello@hotmail.com
719 651 6663
epeteroy@hotmail.com

Linda & Carl Volckmann
M: 6434 SE Brandywine Ct #105
Stuart FL 34997
1708 Redstone Av #B
Park City UT 84098
203 984 7266
cev5@cornell.edu
203 984 4816

Amy Bachmann
555 N Granary Ln
Midway UT 84049
201 913 4100
eaksb1@gmail.com

Nancy & Bob Joslin
M: 21 Quail Run Rd
Henderson NV 89014
2800 Lucky John Dr
Park City UT 84060
H: 702 454 1764
C: 702 236 3884
jos00@aol.com
C: 702 278 4214

Maria Reinhart & Carol MacFarlane
6 Waterloo Cir
Park City UT 84060
310 722 1383
mb@hermosamedia.us
310 871 7124
carolmacfarlane1@hotmail.com

Beverly & Ted Brown
481 Old Ranch Rd
Park City UT 84098
215 962 1387
bhopkinsbrown@gmail.com
215 378 2581
tbbrown45@gmail.com

Dana & John Lanigan
1575 Canyon Gate Rd
Park City UT 84098
440 610 3597
dana.lanigan1@gmail.com
817 470 0653
j.lanigan@sbcglobal.net

Gayle Burtt
M: 1316 Daisy Ln
Park City UT 84098
1316 Silver Creek Dr
Park City UT 84098 
937 266 8179
gayleburtt@aol.com

Barbara & Steve Pohlman
M: 6 Second Ave.
Wequetonsing MI 49740
PO Box 681894 
Park City UT 84068
435 901 4580
wequemom@yahoo.com
435 901 4186
stevep@yahoo.com

Reminder: Newcomers dues are now $50 -- please see all Membership details 
on our website at parkcitynewcomers.org. And when you send in your 
Membership form, be sure to fill out both sides -- your signature on the back is 
our insurance -- and yours -- for your Newcomers activities. Thank you!
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Newcomers Board 2020 – 2021
Please note that the current Governing Board has agreed to hold their positions only 
until 12/31/21.  We need one Co-President, one 2nd VP, and a Treasurer for next 
year.  Please consider assuming a 2022 – 2023 Board role so we can continue our 
Newcomers Club.  All Members will vote for a new Governing Board in November.  
Thank you!

Governing Board:     
President
Carol Haselton  qualitycarol@hotmail.com
First Vice Presidents
Mary Lynne Hulme 

marylynnehulme@gmail.com
Susan Kutcher   sekutcher@yahoo.com
Second Vice Presidents
Nancy Haines    Nancyhaines2@gmail.com
Beano Solomon      beano45@mac.com
Secretary
Judy Rogers           jtrdsm@comcast.net
Treasurer
Judi Fey            dancer4ever@rjfey.com 

Standing Committee Chairs:

Advertising & Publicity
Open Positions (3)
Communications
Nancy Roe         nancyroe585@gmail.com
Directory
Araby Leary      learyaraby@gmail.com
Friendship
Karen Scheible   klscheible@gmail.com
Sue DeMartini    dpd17@aol.com
Carol Levine       cal19@comcast.net
Membership
Robin Fravel      robinfravel6@gmail.com

Hospitality
Jennie Beckham    jenniebeckham@aol.com
Nancy Haines        Nancyhaines2@gmail.com
Newsletter/eBlasts
Araby Leary            learyaraby@gmail.com
Parliamentarian
Anna Lea Kantor     al.kantor@comcast.net
Signature Events
Open Positions (2)
Web Coordinator   Sydney Day

Newcomers Club of Greater Park City
PO Box 980235
Park City UT 84098
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A Celebration of Life
We don’t usually include notices like this in the Newsletter, but these are extenuating 
circumstances and many of our Members would want to know.  Fern Baird was a Newcomers 
Governing Board Member and quite active in our organization.  She went missing while hiking 
in Idaho last year and has never been found.  Her son is planning a celebration of her life on 
October 16 at the Community Church.  If you would like to share remembrances or to attend 
the service, you can find information here:  https://celebration-of-fern-baird.rsvpify.com/
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